Marian Larkin PO Box 177, Middlebury, CT 06762

March 9, 2015

VIA FEDEX AND ELECTRONIC MAIL

Mr. Robert Stein, Chairman Connecticut Siting Council Ten Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06051

RE: Docket No. 192B – Towantic Energy, LLC Motion to Reopen and Modify the June 23, 1999 Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need Based on Changed Conditions Pursuant to Connecticut General Statutes §4-181a(b) for the Construction, Maintenance and Operation of a 785 MW Dual-Fuel Combined Cycle Electric Generating Facility Located North of the Prokop Road and Towantic Hill Road Intersection in the Town of Oxford, Connecticut – Update on Witness

Dear Chairman Stein:

Bruce A. Egan, Sc.D., CCM, the author of the report entitled "Review of Plume Rise and Meteorological Issue regarding the proposed CPV Towantic Energy Center" that is a part of the record in this Docket is experiencing health issues that make it impossible for him to attend the hearing session to be held on March 12, 2015 to be cross-examined on his testimony and report. We are hopeful that Dr. Egan's health will have improved so that he will be physically able to attend the next hearing session.

I note that the applicant made two similar requests relative to the testimony of Dean Gustafson and I hope Dr. Egan would be afforded the same accommodations.

Sincerely,

Marian R. Larkin

Copies to Service List

CERTIFICATION

I hereby certify that on this 9th day of March, 2015, an original and fifteen (15) copies of the foregoing were delivered by regular mail to The Connecticut Siting Council, 10 Franklin Square, New Britain, CT 06051, and one copy was served on all other intervenors and parties on the following list by way of electronic mail.

Edward S. Hill
Cappalli & Hill, LLC
325 Highland Avenue, Suite 202
Cheshire, CT 06410
(203)272-2607
ehill@cappallihill.com

Status Holder	Representative
CPV Towantic, L.L.C.	Franca L. DeRosa, Esq. fderosa@brownrudnick.com Philip M. Small, Esq. psmall@brownrudnick.com Brown Rudnick LLP
Jay Halpern zoarmonster@sbcglobal.net	
Town of Middlebury	Dana A. D'Angelo, Esq. Dangelo.middlebury@snet.net Stephen L. Savarese, Esq. attystephensavarese@gmail.com
Connecticut Light and Power Company	Stephen Gibelli, Esq. gibels@nu.com John R. Morissette morisjr@nu.com Christopehr R. Bernard bernacr@nu.com Stella Pace, Senior Engineer pacess@nu.com Jeffrey D. Cochran cochrjd@nu.com
Town of Oxford	Kevin W. Condon, Esq. condonsavitt@comcast.net

	Condon & Savitt, PC
Naugatuck Valley Chapter Trout Unlimited	Robert M. Perrella, Vice President johnnytroutseed@charter.net
Town of Southbury	Ed Edelson, First Selectman selectman@southbury-ct.gov
The Pomperaug River Watershed Coalition	Len DeJong, Executive Director <u>LDeJong@pomperaug.org</u>
Raymond Pietrorazio ray@ctcombustion.com	
GE Energy Financial Services, Inc.	Jay F. Malcynsky jmalcynsky@gaffneybennett.com The Law Offices of Jay F. Malcynsky, P.C.
Borough of Naugatuck and Borough of Naugatuck Water Pollution Control Authority	Edward G. Fitzpatrick, Esq. Fitz@fmslaw.org Alicia K. Perillo, Esq. Alicia@fmslaw.org Fitzpatrick, Mariano, Santos, Sousa, PC Ronald Merancy Rjm62159@aol.com
Quassy Amusment Park	George Frantzis George@quassy.com
Dennis Kocyla <u>Dennis3141@yahoo.com</u>	
Wayne McCormack wayne@waynemccormack.com	
Naugatuck River Revival Group, Inc.	Kevin R. Zak, President kznrrg@sbcglobal.net
Westover Hills Subdivision Homeowners	Chester Cornacchia cc@necsonline.com
Westover School	Kate J. Truini Alice Hallaran ktruini@westoverschool.org

	ahallaran@westoverschool.org
Lake Quassapaug Association, LLC	Ingrid Manning, Vice President Ingridmanning2@gmail.com
Middlebury Land Trust, Inc.	W. Scott Peterson, M.D., President wsp@aya.yale.edu
Middlebury Bridle Lane Association	Nancy Vaughan ndzijavaughan@gmail.com
Naugatuck Valley Audubon Society	Sophie Zyka NVASeditor@mail.com
Oxford Flying Club	Burton L. Stevens bstevens@snet.net

1 - 12